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Principal’s Report 
 

Storm Damage and repairs 

 
As mentioned in a previous newsletter, parts of our school 
received damage as a result of a storm during the last school 
holidays. The Education Department is gradually repairing this 
damage, currently working on the roof in the art room and the 
foyer to our hall. These repairs involve fixing skylights, 
repairing damaged roof panels, drying the building and 
spraying for potential mould. As a result of these works we 
have had to completely clean out the art room and move these 
lessons in to the hall. This has led to the cancellation of 
assembly until further notice. We hope to have everything back 
in its place within the next couple of weeks but will keep you 
informed. 
 

Staff News 

 
 
Congratulations to Sara, Chris 
and daughter Sophie Hyde for 
the birth of baby Jack Michael 
John Hyde. Jack was born ten 
days late, on Saturday 12th 
November, at 11.30am 
weighing 8.1 pounds. Mum 
and baby are doing very well. 
We look forward to seeing 
baby Jack when he comes for 
his first visit. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to our fabulous prep 
teacher Hannah Nelson for picking up 
an ongoing position at Tulliallan 
Primary School. Hannah has been in a 
contract position at Tyabb Primary 
School for the past 2 years and is well 
respected by parents and teachers and 
loved by her grade! We will all miss you 
Hannah but are extremely happy that 
you have been given this permanent 
opportunity. Well deserved! 
 

Forward Dates 

November  

Wednesday 22nd – 

Sunday 26th  

HPV Maryborough 

Wednesday 29th Instrumental Concert 

Thursday 30th Crib Point District Triathlon 

December  

Friday 1st Elderly Concert Excursion 

Tuesday 5th Internal Transition 

Thursday 7th Swimming Carnival Grades 3 – 5 

 Friday 8th  Parent Helper Morning Tea 

Tuesday 12th State Orientation Day 

Friday 15th Carols By Candlelight - Somerville 

Tuesday 19th Grade 6 Graduation 

Wednesday 20th Reports to go home 

Thursday 21st Grade 6 End of Year Excursion 

Friday 22nd Last day of Term 4 – Dismissal time 1.30pm 

January  

Wednesday 31st  First Day Term 1 Grades 1 – 6 (No Preps) 

February  

Thursday 1st Preps start 9.15am 

JUST A REMINDER BOOKLIST 

PAYMENTS ARE DUE ON 

THURSDAY 7
TH

 DECEMBER 

BOOKS DO NOT HAVE TO BE 

PICKED UP 

ELDERLY CONCERT 

EXCURSION FOR CHOIR 

AND GRADE 5/6 BAND 

FRIDAY 1ST DECEMBER 

 

 SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
GRADES 3,4 & 5 

THURSDAY 7TH DECEMBER 
FORMS TO FOLLOW 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.tyabbps.edu.au/
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Transition 

 
It is always an exciting time of the year when we begin to 
prepare our children for the following year, this includes our 
new 2018 preps. Our new preps have had three visits so far 
and we look forward to seeing them again on the state wide 
orientation day on Tuesday 12th of December. This is the day 
that our Grade 6’s visit their prospective secondary colleges.  
 
Our Grade 5’s have already started their transition into grade 6 
with a leadership inquiry unit which involved a number of 
leadership workshops focused on public speaking, 
organisation, team work and responsibility. We are also about 
to begin the process of selecting our Grade 6 student leaders 
for next year. Our Grade 5 students have written letters or 
speeches to apply for positions that are available. We are 
going to have a very difficult task ahead as there are many 
worthy students.    
 
For our students to have a better transition into 2018 we will 
once again be running two sessions in December for all 
students to meet their new teacher and have some time with 
their new class including new students coming to the school for 
2018. These transition sessions will take place for one session 
during the day on the 5th and 12th of December. The aim of 
these sessions is to meet their new teacher and students and 
learn more about the year ahead. 
 

Well done Jackson! 

 

Jackson form 6A participated in the Arthurs Seat 
Challenge on Sunday 12th.  He not only participated in the 
Arthurs Seat Challenge but he smashed it!  He finished 
the race 128th out of 1166 competitors, 119th of 603 
males, and 26th of 123 in the boys under 15 category, all 
in a time of 38:49! Well done Jackson – you are a star! 
 
 
 

 
 

Parent Helper Morning Tea 

 

Invitations are now being sent home to invite all parents who 
have helped during the year to a special thank you morning 
tea. Without the fabulous support of our parents throughout the 
year our school would not function as effectively. Our parents 
help in a variety of ways including School Council , PFA, 
classroom helpers, excursions, camps, concerts, electives, 
HPV just to name a few. All of this support is greatly 
appreciated. If you have helped in any way throughout the 
year no matter how big or small we would like you to join 
us for morning tea in the grade 5&6 area (BER) building on 
Friday 8th December. Your help is very much appreciated and 
an integral part of the smooth running of our fabulous school. 
Hoping you can find the time to come along and join us for a 
cuppa and a bit of morning tea. 
 
 

2018 Bulletin Goes Paperless! 

 

In an effort to be more environmentally friendly and 
lower our paper/photocopying costs, our newsletters are 
going paperless from 2018!  As from 2018 our newsletter will 
be available; 

- On our website  www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au 
- Via Flexibuzz  

 

We will provide further information in future newsletters and on 
our website and flexibuzz. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carole Howden 
Principal 
 

 

http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/
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Victorian School Holidays 2018 

  Term Dates Holidays 

Term 

1 

30 January – 29th 

March 

Please note 30th 

January is a 

curriculum day. 

Our students from 

grade 1 – 6 start 

back on Wednesday 

31st January. Preps 

begin at 9.15am on 

Thursday 1st 

February 

30 March - 15 April 

Term 

2 

16 April - 29 June 30 June - 15 July 

 

Term 

3 

16 July - 21 

September 

22 September - 07 

October 

 

Term 

4 

08 October - 21 

December 

22 December - 30 

January 2019 

 

 
 

 

Thankyou. 

Many thanks to all the people who 

attended, and purchased books, from 

our “buy one donate one for free to the 

library” book fair this week. We 

managed to collect lots of beautiful 

new books for our library. The 

children and families who donated will 

be the first to borrow as soon as they 

are processed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 
PREP 
Alex 

Ethan 
Elise 

Sophie 
 

GRADE ONE 
Jemma 
Ruby 
Will 

 
GRADE TWO 

Jordyn 
Amy 

Dalilah 
Jett 

 
GRADE THREE 

Jack 
Nikita 
Emma 

Jye 
Riley 

Mitchell 
Will 

 
GRADE FOUR 

Noah 
Shelbi 

 
GRADE FIVE 

Jessica 
Finn 
Ben 

Jessica 
Monique 

 
GRADE SIX 

Tabitha 
Milly 
Mia 

 

http://25dip.com/eye-catching-collection-of-birthday-quotes/
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://wikiclipart.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/11/Child-reading-children-reading-clipart-black-and-white.gif&imgrefurl=http://wikiclipart.com/child-reading-clipart_12945/&docid=2h3R50OAXJkV4M&tbnid=EtLjgYj-mYHhLM:&vet=1&w=1203&h=1248&safe=strict&bih=673&biw=1366&ved=0ahUKEwjKgIrspMzXAhVFpJQKHcN9DkUQxiAIFigB&iact=c&ictx=1
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Let’s Celebrate !!  

 
Congratulations to our Student of the  
Week award recipients for the week  
beginning 13th November. 
 
GRADE NAME 

PREP A Bella 

PREP B Mia 

PREP/1A Elise 

1A Bryce 

1B Rosie 

2A Jak 

2B Rebecca 

2/3A Madden 

3A Millie 

3B Miley 

4A Ashley 

4B Matilda 

5A Ava 

5B Logan 

6A Deagen 

6B Maddison 

6C Ebony & Rebecca 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Let’s Celebrate !!  

 
Congratulations to our Student of the  
Week award recipients for the week  
beginning 20th November 
 
GRADE NAME 

PREP A n/a 

PREP B n/a 

PREP/1A Ava 

1A Shilah 

1B Charli 

2A Bella 

2B Ruby 

2/3A Madden 

3A n/a 

3B Matilda 

4A Emma 

4B n/a 

5A Gabby & Abbi 

5B n/a 

6A Amber 

6B Jessica 

6C Sophie 
 

Families requiring duplicate school 
reports. 

 

We are updating our records with regards to 
families requiring a duplicate school report in 
both June and December. If your family requires 
a duplicate report (even if we previously have 
done this for you) please make contact with the 
office and supply an up-to-date address that this 
report can be sent. Kris Grinsted 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://img.clipartfest.com/b2e8781bf6f456efe0eeaae406d93eea_celebration-celebrate-to-celebrate-clipart_1920-701.jpeg&imgrefurl=https://clipartfest.com/categories/view/1f62d4230f13bdf4d43133491e209ef2ceb1b090/to-celebrate-clipart.html&docid=Ee9wKycAt2vwrM&tbnid=TQ3nRDTA4FJ_2M:&vet=1&w=1920&h=701&safe=strict&bih=673&biw=1366&q=children celebrating&ved=0ahUKEwi37pCs-5DSAhXHy7wKHZkQBZYQMwg8KBowGg&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://img.clipartfest.com/b2e8781bf6f456efe0eeaae406d93eea_celebration-celebrate-to-celebrate-clipart_1920-701.jpeg&imgrefurl=https://clipartfest.com/categories/view/1f62d4230f13bdf4d43133491e209ef2ceb1b090/to-celebrate-clipart.html&docid=Ee9wKycAt2vwrM&tbnid=TQ3nRDTA4FJ_2M:&vet=1&w=1920&h=701&safe=strict&bih=673&biw=1366&q=children celebrating&ved=0ahUKEwi37pCs-5DSAhXHy7wKHZkQBZYQMwg8KBowGg&iact=mrc&uact=8
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Music Program 

Music Reminders: 
 

Instrumental Concert:  
Next Wednesday 29th November is the Instrumental 

Concert for students learning an Instrument at Tyabb. 

Please return the notice with the slip at the bottom, to 

your instrumental teacher even if you can’t attend, for 

finalising the program and seating arrangements. The 

concert begins at 6:30 pm . All performers and 

announcers to wear school uniform. 
 

Elderly Excursion:  
Also in that week the Band and Choir will be visiting 

two senior retirement and care facilities to provide the 

residents with some Christmas cheer. There are only a 

few outstanding forms to return. Please return asap. 

Thank you to the parents who have offered to join us and 

assist on the day. 
 

Carols By Candlelight:  
The Somerville Carols By Candlelight will be held on 

Friday 15th December. There will be a Fire Safety Show 

at 6:30pm followed by the Carols starting at 7pm. The 

venue is the Fruit Growers Reserve, Jones Road, 

Somerville. The Tyabb Choir will be singing 2 

Christmas songs. Children from Grades 2 -6 are invited 

to practise at school on Tuesdays at lunchtime. There is 

a notice for those wanting to attend and sing. Please see 

Mrs Wyatt. 
 

Summer Music School:  
The Peninsula Youth Music Society is holding their 

annual music school for primary and secondary students 

on Monday 8th January to Friday 12th January at Mount 

Erin Secondary College. This culminates in a concert at 

the Frankston Arts Centre on the Friday night 12th. There 

are many different sessions for all types of musical 

interests. Dance, singing, percussion and bands. Please 

see Mrs Wyatt for a notice if interested. 

 

Thank you  

Merran Wyatt. 
 

We would like to congratulate Sienna from 5A 
in attaining her Cub Scout Grey Wolf Award. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent and Friends 

Association (PFA) 

 
“Working together to better our school for the benefit of our 
children” 
 
World Teachers Day Celebration - Thankyou 
We have a team of amazing and dedicated teachers at our 
school.  To acknowledge their hard work and to show our 
appreciation, a special morning tea was organised for the 
teachers on Friday 27th October to say thank you on behalf of 
the student and parent community. 
 
A big "Thank You" to Chantelle Cendrillon, Katie Gray, 
Georgia Stokes (6B) and Sharon Mckinna for providing 
some tasty eats and treats. 
 
Trivia Night Donation Acknowledgements - Total funds 
raised $4,012.81 
 
We would like to acknowledge and thank the following 
businesses for your donations. 
 
Barking Beauties Tyabb, Kingswim Frankston, Jump Swim 
School Somerville, Hogs Breath Cafe 
Karingal, Curves Somerville, Chemist Warehouse Somerville, 
Magic Patch Quilting Tyabb,  
Hastings Automotive, Bayside Landscape Centre Mornington, 
Searaods Ferries, Moonlit Sanctuary, Sunnyridge Strawberry 
Farm, Dirty Little Secret - Hair Salon & Extensions, Harvey 
Norman M'ton, "Little Woolie Makes Yarn Store" Hastings, 
Big4, Bakers Delight Hastings, BSA Legal Balnarring, Happy 
Pants Yoga & Cafe Tyabb, Arthurs Seat Eagle, Enchanted 
Gardens, Peninsula Hot Springs, Eye Style Optical, Australia 
Post Hastings, ACE Fishing Charters Hastings, St Kilda 
Football Club, Lobster Cave, Coates Hire Hastings, Shandian 
Racing Stables, Phillip Island Parks, Toyworld Mornington, 
Nelson Chiropractic, Crittenden Estate Dromana, Super Cheap 
Auto Hastings, Repco Hastings, Repco Mornington, Pancake 
Parlour, Hastings Barber, Mmart Hastings, Flight Centre 
Mornington, Luckys Charcoal Chicken Shop, Dominos Pizza 
Hastings, TGIFridays, Red Rooster, Hastings Agriculture 
Automation, Boof- Repco Hastings, Melbourne Training and 
Assessment, Richies Liquor Hastings and Somerville and 
Ritchies IGA Liquor, The Big Goose Moorooduc, Quealy 
Winemakers Balnarring, Lazars Balnarring, Handpicked Wines 
Bittern,Tyabb Milkbar, Angel Archers Inc, Mickey Blue Mens 
Wear Mornington, Ace-Hi Trail Rides, Nelson-Furnell Railway 
Crossing Safety Crib Point, Wickham Glass Hastings and 
Browns Sawdust and Shaving Supplies Cannons Creek. 

 
Thank you 
Jenny Johnson 
On Behalf of the PFA 

 
 

 
 



Tyabb Primary School Bulletin:23rd November, 2017    Page 6 
 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Moonlit Sanctuary Keeper Club 
 

Kids enjoy environmental activities, animal encounters 
and native animal care. 
Day includes: interactions with dingo, python, off-limits 
animals, feeding animals & food prep, animal 
enrichment activities. Learn about our animals, their 
conservation and the environment. For ages 7-14 years.  
 

Summer 2018 school holiday dates: 
 Week 1: Mon 8th Tues 9th Thurs 11th Fri 12th 

January 

 Week 2: Mon 15th Tues16th Thurs 18th Fri 19th 

January 

 Week 3: Mon 22nd Tues 23rd Wed 24th Thurs 25th 

January 

 10am –4pm 

Cost: $75.00 per day, or $210 for 3 days (pro rata for 
additional days).  
Maximum 16 children per day. 
 

Bookings essential as spaces are limited 
Dress for the weather and wear closed-toe shoes, long 
pants and remember your hat or raincoat.  BYO lunch or 
purchase at the café. 
 

Moonlit Sanctuary 
550 Tyabb-Tooradin Rd, Pearcedale 
Phone 5978 7935 
Web: www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au 
Open daily between 10am and 5pm 
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